The Governing Council is calling for a church workday on Sat., Mar. 28, beginning at app. 9 a.m. There will be projects outdoors (yard cleanup, removing caulk from east windows) and indoors (deep cleaning, removing/relocating east sanctuary fan). Check with Randy Preheim about specific projects and tools, or if you’re willing to help at another time but can’t help on Mar. 28. 

The Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale is coming up on Apr. 17-18. Numerous sign-up sheets are posted on the bulletin board in the overflow; please consider how you might volunteer this year!
Thank You…

…for your prayers and cards as Lester and I, my brother Dale and his wife Carol, traveled to Georgia to lay away my oldest sister Jane. It was a very difficult and tiring trip, and we will miss her immensely. 
–Delila Wedel
… so much for another wonderful gift to MCC! We highly value your generosity! It is because of people like you that MCC can work with our partners in Lebanon, supporting day camps for displaced Syrian kids. Thanks for making a difference.


–Ann Yoder, Mennonite Central Committee-Central States

Pray This Week for…

• Evelynn Andres, who has been at Newton Medical Center through much of this last week, with (small) new issues cropping up. She feels good and hopes to return home soon.
• the family of Robert (“Bob”) Weaver—the younger of Lois Friesen’s older brothers—who died last weekend in Lititz, PA. A committal and memorial service is planned for Feb. 28. 
• God’s blessing on Laura Goerzen who is being ordained to pastoral ministry at our sister Western District Conference congregation, First Menn. Ch. of Christian, Moundridge, KS, this morning.
• Mennonite Mission Network personnel involved in building relationships with Muslims. Pray for their protection and that they may find appropriate and compassionate ways to bridge this great divide in today’s world.
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February 22, 2015: The First Sunday of Lent
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
During the season of Lent, you are invited to enter the sanctuary

in silence, and pray or otherwise prepare yourself in quiet

until we begin our time of worship together.
Focus statement:
We think contracts are binding for both sides. Yet God turns our self-importance upside down and unilaterally offers second, third, and fourth chances. What if God’s covenant isn’t just about us?

First Look
Gathering Song
“O God, our help in ages past”
HWB #328
Candle-lighting, Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Prelude



Scripture Reading
Genesis 9:8-17
Call to Authenticity

Leader: If it were up to us, God, we’d do it differently.

People: Everyone knows that the way 


to make a promise stick is to require each party 


to do some of the heavy lifting.


L:
Yet with Noah, you put your bow in the clouds,



offering all of creation something for nothing.

P:
That promise is hard for us to accept



because it takes away our control. [Silence…]


L:
Stick with us patiently; 

P: grow in us the depth of trust we can’t produce ourselves.
Children’s Time

Rosie Epp
Special Music
“Standing in the need of prayer”
Men’s Ensemble


Upside Down and Inside Out

Sermon
“Flooded with grace”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“Great is thy faithfulness”
HWB #327


Second Look

Reader’s Theater
Michael and Lisa Scott, Mark Unruh, Steph Entz
Mission Moments

Becky Nickel


Update on Wes and Deb Bergen
Offering
Mennonite Mission Network – Bergen support

Offertory


Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Rosie Epp
Call to Commitment

Leader: God turns things upside down and inside out


by keeping covenant forever with every living creature.


People: God, even in our mistrust and wanting more,



we will live in your promise 



and seek a deeper relationship with you.
Sending Song
“I bind my heart this tide”
HWB #411
Benediction and Postlude

Ted and Sharon Regier, Greeters
Lois Friesen, Worship Leader
Margaret Brewer, Song Leader
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 8 visitors):
90
Offering: Worship: Camp Mennoscah
$886

Sun. noon: MCC fundraising meal
$2,120

Ash Wed.: Mar. 7 food packaging event
$175
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Outreach Board meets
6 p.m., Wed.

Wed. evening programming
6-9 p.m., Wed.

Full Choir practices; also F ensemble
8 p.m., Wed.
Meal / dessert preparation: Sharon W and Kara / June
This Wed.

Greeters: Brian and Lindsey Lightner
Next Sun.
Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.
Offering: Local Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Ewuare Osayande speaks during SS hour
9:45 a.m., Mar. 1
Fellowship Meals for Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale
Mar. 1, 8
Deacons meet
7 p.m., Mar. 3

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Mar. 5, 7, 9

Scrapbooking Retreat 1 @ Camp Mennoscah
Mar. 6-8

RAMA sponsors food packaging event @ RHS
Mar. 7

Congregational gathering re conference polity
9:15 a.m., Mar. 8

Women in Mission Comforter Blitz @ Journey@Yoder
Mar. 9-10

Scrapbooking Retreat 2 @ Camp Mennoscah
Mar. 13-15

WDC Basketball Tournament @ BC gyms
Mar. 16-21

Zion work day, cleaning church & grounds
9 a.m., Mar. 28

Palm Sunday service w Grace Hill @ Zion; faspa
4 p.m., Mar. 29

Kansas Mennonite Relief Sale @ Hutch fairgrounds
Apr. 17-18

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. and Thur.). This week Ray will meet with a new pastor cluster group Tue. morning, and the initial meeting of the Pastoral and Leadership Review group Thur. evening. Pray for Rosie as she chairs meetings of the MCC-Central States board on Fri. and Sat.
Through the season of Lent pre-service music will encourage reflection and silence (if some would like to offer “live” pre-service music at some point during the next six weeks, please contact Pastor Ray). Lenten prayer calendars that draw us into the work of our mission partner Deb Bergen are in mailboxes.
Bethel College Alumni Choir concert, on Sun., Feb. 22, 3 p.m., at Trinity Heights United Methodist Church, Newton.

Father Roy Bourgeois, founder of School of the Americas (SOA) Watch, will speak at Bethel College on Mon., Feb. 23 at 9 a.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium, and at 7 p.m. at the Kansas Institute of Peace and Conflict Resolution (KIPCOR) (2515 College Ave, N. Newton). The public is invited to both events. Father Roy will also speak in Hesston College’s chapel service on Mon., Feb. 23 at 11 a.m., in Hesston Menn. Ch.

Don’t miss the British sextet, The King’s Singers, lauded as one of the world’s best male a cappella vocal ensembles, in a Hesston-Bethel Performing Arts appearance at 7:30 p.m., Mon., Feb. 23, at Yost Center on the Hesston College campus. Tickets range from $23 to $27 with discounts available for students and seniors. To purchase tickets, visit <hesstonbethel.org> or call (620) 327-8158.
Bethel College Jazz Ensemble I KMEA preview concert, on Tues., Feb. 24, 7:30 p.m., in Krehbiel Auditorium.
Learn with MCC! Everyone is invited to a special Mennonite Central Committee event on Sat., Feb. 28 at 9 a.m. at Bethel’s Fine Arts Center. MCC Central States and U.S. program staff will provide resources and a time of mutual learning on the topics of: immigration, sexualized and gender based violence, Doctrine of Discovery and Indigenous people and militarization within the U.S.  Lunch at Mojo's Coffee Shop will follow the seminars. Descriptions of the workshops are posted on the board. If you plan to attend, please email tinaschrag@mcc.org or call (316) 283-2720.

Ewuare Osayande, Anti-Oppression Coordinator for Mennonite Central Committee U.S., will be at Zion on Sun., Mar. 1, speaking with those interested during Zion’s Sunday School hour on white privilege, colonialism and relations with indigenous communities; he will also offer a brief report about MCC’s commitment to these topics during worship.

The Pete Zimmer Trio will perform on Tue., Mar. 3 at 7:30 p.m., in Bethel College’s Krehbiel Auditorium. 
Third in the KIPCOR 2014-15 film series, the 2013 documentary Released will be shown on Sun., Mar. 1 at 3 p.m. in Bethel College’s Krehbiel Auditorium. Four convicted felons are released from prison and manage to defy the odds (which are that 66 percent of freed felons will be back behind bars within three years); talk-back session follows with Steve Dechant, retired deputy warden at Hutchinson Correctional Facility.
All are invited to a farewell reception for Marlene Bogard, Western District Conference’s Minister of Christian Formation, Resource Library Director, and Director of Annual Assembly for the last 25 years, on Sun., Mar. 1 from 3-5 p.m. at the Resource Library. She and Mike will be moving to Oregon later in spring, as she becomes the Executive Director of Mennonite Women USA.
Friends of the MLA program on Thur., Mar. 5 at 7 p.m., in the Bethel College Ad Building chapel. Speakers: James Juhnke, North Newton, book project on Kansas Mennonites and politics since WW2, and Robin Ottoson, Hillsboro, dissertation research on Hillsboro Mennonites during the Vietnam era.
Consider signing up to make a meal, or simply join the fellowship as Zion serves at the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter on Mar. 5, 7 and 9. Several slots are still available; see the sign-up sheet on bulletin board. 

The Remington Area Ministerial Association is sponsoring another food packaging event on Sat., Mar. 7 from 9 a.m.–1 p.m. at Remington High School, this year associated with Heaven Sent Ministries (rather than Numana), but again focused on hunger needs in Vietnam. As numerous individuals indicated interest in such events on their time/talent inventories last fall, you’re encouraged to go to the <HSMinc.org> website to register (check with Pastor Ray if you don’t have internet access). In addition to warm bodies to scoop rice and beans, our combined group needs to raise $6,000 to purchase the commodities and pay for shipping (a donor is matching that amount with another $6,000); again, check with Pastor Ray if you can assist. A table depicting a typical assembly station at a packaging event is on display in the foyer. 
Camp Mennoscah has two Scrapbooking Retreats on Mar. 6-8 and 13-15. We’re looking forward to full weekends of creative and busy folks. Contact us at (620) 297-3290 or find the registration form online at www.campmennoscah.org in Retreats. These are retreats for all skill levels. It’s a rollicking good time!
All are invited to a congregational gathering that Pastor Ray will lead discussing recent developments pertaining to area conference and denominational polity (organization, decision-making, power sharing, accountability, etc.) on Sun., Mar. 8, beginning at 9:15 a.m. and continuing through the Sunday School hour. This time we won’t plan on having food, but hope to provide some hot drinks. Another gathering in early summer will focus more explicitly on Rainbow Menn. Ch.’s resolution to Western District Conference, and related same sex agenda. Following a suggestion list provided by Mennonite Church USA, several new books, articles and other resources have been purchased for the church library (representing a variety of perspectives), which you may wish to study as individuals or small groups prior to this latter gathering. 
Bethel College Wind Ensemble will perform William Byrd Suite and Kleine Dreigroschenmusik on Sun., Mar. 8 at 3 p.m., in Krehbiel Auditorium.

Everence Financial will present an informational seminar, Retiring soon? Make sense of your Medicare and Social Security choices at 4 and 7 p.m. on the upcoming Mondays: Mar. 9 and Apr. 13. Robert Wall provide instructions on how to enroll, explain your options if you continue to work and answer related questions. The seminars will take place at Everence Financial, 371 N. Old Highway 81, Hesston. RSVP to darlene.buller@everence.com or (877) 467-7294 or (620) 327-4043.
Mennonite Women’s annual Spring Supper will be Thur., Mar. 26, at 6 p.m. at Hesston Menn. Ch.  Carolene Jackson will speak, with music by the McKinney Sisters from Moundridge; an offering for Mennonite women USA will be received. Please sign up on the bulletin board by Mar. 16; contact Nadine Epp with questions.
